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INTERVIEW: Top EU aid official praises Russian role on aid to Syria By Helen Maguire
and Fernando Heller, dpa Eds: dpa exclusive

   Brussels (dpa) - EU aid commissioner Kristalina Georgieva praised
Russia on Monday for its humanitarian contribution to the crisis in
Syria, amid broad criticism of Moscow's support for the regime in
Damascus.

   "Russia has, on humanitarian issues, played a constructive role in
pressuring the regime (of Syrian President Bashar al-Assad) to allow
more access, delivering assistance on its own," Georgieva told dpa.

   From the start of the conflict, she said the European Union had
invited Russia, China and the Arab states to join in the discussion
on alleviating the suffering of Syrians.

   "On the political side, there are disagreements, but there should
be no disagreement on the necessity to do more for those who are
affected through no fault of their own," the commissioner added.

   She said there had initially been attempts to politicize the
issue, but "that is now past."

   "And we see the results. More access, more delivery of
assistance," she said in her Brussels office. At the same time, she
urged for countries to do more on the political and humanitarian
front.

   "My message to Russia will be the same: do more. Do more on both
counts," Georgieva said.

   In the absence of agreement on a political solution to the
conflict, the commissioner said it was "absolutely paramount to get
the international community to unite on the issue of respect for
international humanitarian law" - including possible action through
the UN Security Council.

   "The more we are silent on respect for international humanitarian
law ... the more violations, atrocities will pile up, making the exit
more difficult," she said.

   Providing relief was also a "very important contribution to
bringing the heat down" among the warring factions, she added.

   However, the commissioner expressed little hope for a rapid end to
the conflict, stressing: "We see this to be a civil war that can last
a long time."

   Without a UN Security Council resolution, Georgieva said it could
do "more harm than good" to provide military support to humanitarian
missions. She also stressed that the conditions were not right at



present for the establishment of buffer zones.

   Meanwhile, she said her team were preparing for the worst - a
civil war in neighbouring countries or even an international armed
conflict.

   "This is the Plan B that we are contingency planning for, a worst
case scenario for the region," she said.

   "When you stare this worst case scenario in the face, I think you
realize that a political solution is the only way forward."
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